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ITEM 3, being;

CONSIDERATION OF APPROVAL, REJECTION, AMENDED AND/OR POSTPONEMENT OF LAND OR&
FEE IN LIEU OF PARK LAND FOR THE BRIDGEVIEW AT CARRINGTON PUD ADDITION

Mr. James Briggs, Park Development Manager, said the Bridgeview at Carrington Addition PUD is located betwcen
Indian Hills and Franklin Roads and between 36t and 48 Avenue Northwest. He said this is a re-plat of the
J&J Addition PUD that was reviewed in January, 2010; and that preliminary plat expired and is now being brought
back with a new name and 20 more residential units added to the total number of housing proposed. Mr. Briggs said
the developer would like to pursue a private park decision and has proposed approximately 60 acres of open space
throughout the addition to include over 50 acres made up mostly walking trails placed along the ponde that connect
all the areas of development, along with some areas of flat up-land that ean be used for active recreation such as
sports practice, large field games and un-programmed “running around” space.

Mr. Briggs said the private park land areas will equal more than double the amount of public park land that would
be required for this addition. He said the developer has committed to making park-like improvements in the private
park Jand, including all the walking trails in the passive areas, site furnishings, and a covered shelter. Staff in is
favor of a private park decision for the Bridgeview at Carrington Addition PUD, provided that a combination of
active and passive space is included in the planning of the private park land.

Commigsioner Davison made the motion, and Commissioner Sallee seconded to approve a private park decision for
the Bridgeview at Carringtor Addition PUD. The vote was taken with the following results:

YEAH: Chair Wright and Commissioners Davison, Isacksen, Sallee, Sheriff and Usry
NAY: None
ITEM 4, being:

CONSIDERATION OF APPROVAL, REJECTION, AMENDED AND/OR POSTPONEMENT OF THE
OPERATIONS OF THE CENTER FOR CHILDREN AND FAMILIES — BOYS AND GIRLS CLUB — AT
REAVES PARK CENTER

Ms. Veronica Tracy, Recreation Manager, said Staff sent out a Request for Proposal, RPP 2324-8, in June for a
Reaves Park Community Programming Operations at the Reaves Park Center. She said the Center for Children
and Families, Inc., (CCFI) Boys and Girls Club Association (BGCA) was the only non-profit that responded to the
RFP and introduced Melissa Klink and Whitney Dunn with the CCFI, Boys and Girls Club.

Ms. Klink said the BGCA provides an after-school program that is a safe and caring environment to Norman Public
School students ages 6 to 18. She said the agency completed a community needs assessment recently and said 51%
of over 100 respondents said that the largest priority was access to safe spaces for teens and young adults to
socialize. She said a BGCA teen center at the Reaves Park Center would host family-friendly events in collaboration
with our family resource center and would open after-school and summer programming space for an additional 40+
teens, with the dreams of adding a gym or multipurpose building to accommodate even more teens in the future.
Mr. Jason Olsen, Director of Parke and Recreation, said some years ago the Reaves Center was the Teen Center and
felt like the BGCA would be a great fit for the Reaves Park Center space.

Ms. Dunn said the after school programming would be available on weekdaye until 7:00 p.m. for Norman's
middle and high school students as well as on occasional evening, weekend, and summer camp events, She said for
FYE 2023, BGCA served 191 youth with daily average attendance of 77 club members; 19,108 meals and snacks
were served; and BGCA hosted several family resource events including a Holiday Meal, End of School Year
Celcbration and Back to Schoo! Bash.

Commigsioner Sheriff asked how the kids would get to and from the Reaves Center and asked who would be
responsible to pay the utilities at the Reaves Center. Me. Klink said BGCA will be able to pick up kids from
Whittier and Aleott Middle Schools in a 16-passenger van they are purchasing with grant funds and parents will
either pick up their child by 7:00 p.m. and/or the children can check themselves out to walk home. Staff aaid
payment of utilities are being negotiated and will be similar to other lease agreements the City has with operators.
Commissioner Tsacksen asked if the limit of 40 kids is a concern and Ms. Klink said yes, that may be a challenge;















